Board of Governors with their more comprehensive sense on all matters driving at. Should the suggestions meet with general preliminary approval, I suppose that they would ultimately have to take the form of a resolution by Corporation coupled with a recommendation to the Board that it provide the necessary ways and means and make the necessary appointments as soon as possible. A convocation pronouncement, especially upon the public service features of the scheme. would, I feel, meet at once with wide-spread public approval and applause.

As I have already said, I am sorry to trouble you with this long memorandum, but I do not know how you can prevent it unless you are willing to issue an edict commanding your subordinate officers to abstain from thinking seriously about university matters during the summer vacation months.

Yours very sincerely,

In A. Mael Cay